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    St. Patrick’s Primary School

            30 Burrenreagh Road, Castlewellan, BT31 9HH.

_________________________________________________________________________

Burrenreagh Newsletter September 2022
Welcome Back
We would like to welcome back all our pupils for what we hope will be a happy, healthy and truly memorable year at Burrenreagh. 

We would like to welcome our new classroom assistants, Nicola Campbell, Keren Akaari and Louise Poland. 

New Car Park:  Arrangements for Collection of Pupils
All pupils are lined up in the yard at 2.50pm each day and parents must come into the school yard to collect their child. We believe that this keeps all children safe which is our primary concern. It is vitally important that parents/ guardians exit their car and come to the pedestrian gate so that we can positively identify who each child is travelling home with. Please park in the car park and not on the road.  If your child is to be collected by someone else, e.g. A relative with whom we are not familiar, would you please let the school know in advance.
Cash for Clobber

Our cash for clobber collection for fundraising continues. If you have been clearing out old clothes, please save them for us.  We welcome all donations of bags of any used clothing, shoes and fabrics. Nothing goes to waste. Each full bag raises approximately £3.00 for school funds. We have already had parents donating bags of Cash for Clobber this year.  Thank you to everyone who has supported us in this initiative. 
GAA Coaching Programme

Primary 4 – 7 pupils will once again receive GAA coaching each week from Down GAA. The coaching this year will once again take place on Tuesday afternoons. Payment for Term 1 is £10. Please send the payment into the office in an envelope with your child’s name clearly marked.  Thank you.  

Breakfast Club and After School Club.

Our Breakfast Club operates each morning from 8.00am. Our After School Club has resumed and runs each afternoon until 5.00pm. Anyone wishing to book the After School Club or Breakfast Club should contact the school office by email or phone each Friday before 12.00 noon for the week ahead, so that necessary staffing arrangements can be made. If a booking has not been made in advance, we may have to turn pupils away from these clubs as we may not have the staffing arrangements in place. 
All payments for the week should be sent to the office each Monday.
New Play Equipment and Goal Posts
Our old timber climbing frames and play equipment recently had to be dismantled as they were no longer structurally safe. We would now like to raise money to purchase new high quality equipment to replace it. We are looking for some great raffle prizes to raise money for our play equipment and goalposts which we need so much. We would very much like some significant raffle prizes as soon as possible. We are trying to obtain a new adult bicycle for a raffle? Can you help? Please contact Mr. Hunt if you can offer a prize or help us obtain one. 
Beginning of Year Mass
All pupils will travel from school by bus to a Beginning of Year Mass at 10.00am on Monday 26 September 2022 in Our Lady of the Assumption Church, Newcastle. 
First Holy Communion
We have been informed that Primary 4 pupils will make their First Holy Communion Friday 5th May 2023 at 5.00pm in Our Lady of the Assumption Church in Newcastle. 
First Confession

Primary 3 pupils will make their First Confession on Monday 13th March 2023 at 2.00pm in Our Lady of the Assumption Church in Newcastle. 
Flu Clinic
The school nurse will be in school on Monday 3rd October with the Flu Clinic.  All parents will be contacted in due course. 

Tempest Photography

The photographer will be in school on Wednesday 19th October.  All orders will be online. 

Information packs will be emailed shortly. 

